CASE 2673; Applications >t SKELLY B
¥ for a secondary recovery project.
WEST DOLLARHIDE QUEEN POOL.
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HBEHUN QUEEN - POOL

COMPLETION DATA
__PROPOSED INJECTION WELLS =~
Total Completion ~ Surfag _ Interme
Operator & Lease Well No. location Depth Interval Sige Depth Sx. Cement Sise Depth Sx. Cement Sige Depth OSx. Cemen
Culbertson & Irwin ,
Texas Penny K-5-255-38E 3757 3611-3757 8 5/8 275 115 None 54 3611 400
L. E. Elliott g _ o
Elliott Ped. wLa\ G-31~245-38E 38 3672-3748 9 5/8 196 150 None 5% 3672 1050
Elliott Fed. A-31~2)S~38E 3758 36553758 9 5/8 233 175 None 7 3655 650
Elliott & Hall
Flliott Ped. 15\ (C-31-243-38E 3747 36563747 8 5/6 221 125 None 5% 3656 650
J. P, Gibbins .
Fowler Hair 2>  C-30-243-38E 3785  3686-3738 8.5/8 1235 375 None uw 3785 200
QWE% Hair 3 £-30-245~388 373 3682-3735 8 5/8 1170 395 None 5 3742 263
Leonard "GM 17~ D-l~255-38E 3800  3579-3800 9 5/¢ 358 225 Nona 7 3579 425
Pan American
 State "IV 13-  G-32-24S-38E 3812 36643812 9¢ 300 150 None uw 3664 300
State "™ 14, C-32-248-38E 3812  3640-3812 9 302 100 None 5 3640 300
Sinclair .
McClure 3 0-30-24S-38E 3755  3630-3700 9 5/8 305 250 None 7 3755 1340
McClure 9 1-30~-24S-38E 3686  3629-3686 9 5/8 289 325 None 7 3629 1469
McClure 12 G-30~243-38E 3694  3629-3694 10 3/4 294 225 None 7 3629 2950
McClure 15 0-19~245-~38E 3749 . 3696~3737 10 3/L 304 250 None 7 3749 200
State Lea 263 2 B-6-~255-38E 3755  3629-3755 13 3/8 268 200 None 7 3629 125
L. E. Vance A K-30-24S~38E 3N5 36753715 9 5/8 291 275 None 7 3675 880
L. E. Vance 5 M-30~-2/45-38R 3732 36M-3732 9 5/8 312 300 None 7 3671 880
Skelly
Mexico " 11~  N-32-24S-38E 3726  3650~3726 8 5/8 1210 400 None 5 3650 200
Mexico mJn 12 K-32-24,S~38E 3790  3667~3790 8 5/8 1202 400 Nono 5 3667 200
Mexico ™J" 18 ,  P-32-24S-38E 3800 <3670-3800 @& 5/8 1195 400 None 5 3670 200
Mexico ™KW" 3~  M-29-24S-38E 3752  3665-3752 8 5/86 1245 400 None 5 3665 400
Mexico ™" 1 B-29-245-38E 3820 3710-3820 & 5/6 1275 400 None 5 3710 200
Mexico "IN 6 E-5~253-38E 3750  3605-3750 9 5/8 1171 k0O None 7. 3605 250
Mexico "IN 9 B-5-255-388 3788 3620-3788 8 5/8 1218 400 Nore 58 3620 200
Mexico MIP 12, B-5-258-388 3750  3655-3750 8 5/8 1210 400 Nore 7. %55 20
Mexico mOM 17  B-6-255-38E 3836PB 3620-3836 13 3/8 27m 275 8 5/8 31%0 1900 54 3620 100 m,
Texaco ) :
McGhee 2% P-2)-24S-38E 3750  35h4~3750 9 5/8 319 320 None 7. 35\ 1100 y
McGhee 9 K-31-24S-38E 3736  3643-3736 8 5/8 1170 750 None 5%  36k3 k50 - A
Un. Royalty "A" 2 M-19-24S-38E  3694PB 3685-3693 8 5/8 1224 900 None 58 3696 300 {) <c
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SKELLY OQIL COMPANY
P. O. Box 1650
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2, OKLAHOMA

C. L. BLACKSHER. VICE PRESIDENT September 21‘, 1962

W. P. WHITMORE, MGR. PRODUCTION

W. 0. CARSON. MGR. TECHNICAL SERVICES
ROBERT G - HILTZ, MGR. JOINT OPERATIONS
GEORGE W. SELINGER. MGR. CONSERVATION

Re: West Dollarhide Queen Unit
Lea County, New Mexico

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. James M. Durrett, Jr., General Counsel
Gentlemen:

We are attaching an original and three copies of an zppli~
cation for authority to inject fluid into the Queen Sand formation in
the West Dollarhide Queen Unit Area, Lea County, Now Mexico. We are
attaching to this application "Axhibit YA which is a secondary
recovery study of the West Dollarhide Queen rsserveir.

At the present time we do not have légs of the injection wells
available for filing, but we will, however, file such logs as are avail-
able at the hearing. We will, also, at the hearing file an exhibit
describing the proposed injection wells! casing and cementing program.

We would appreciate having this matter set down for an
Examinerts hearing the latter part of October, 1962.

Ighrs very truly,
RJJzbr
Attach.
cc-Mr. L. C. White  w/ attach.
Gilbert, White and Gilbert

Bishop Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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(‘J:S‘
v STATE OF NEW MEXICO

STATE ENGINEER OFFICE

SANTA FE
$. £, REYNOLDS

ADDRESS CORRESPONDENCE TO!
STATEK ENGINEER

October 23, 1962 ' STATE CAPITOL
SANTA FE, N. M,

9013
L

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Enclosed ‘is a copy of a letter which I received from Mr. Jacobs of Skelly
0il Company. In view of his statement, which I accept as testimony, in
the first sentence of his third paragraph "Injsetibn of fresh water from
the Santa Rosa formation will be through tubing set in a packer just above
the Queen formation in each injection well,"” this office offers no ob-
jection to the gfanting of ihe applicaticn.

Yours very truly,

S. E. Reynolds
State Engineer

By;:
FEI/ma Frank E, irby
cc-Skelly 0il Co. Chief

¥. H. Hennighausen - Water Rights Division




CARL N, SiLeeRy
L.c, WHITE

SUMN!R S. KocH
Wit Liam B.KELLY

WItLiA M w. SiLBERY R

- A_'r"r'cmv'nrs' AND COUNSELoRg AT LAw
Bisgop BUILDINO
Ed

SiNra FE, New Mexico

September ¥, 1962

. GiLBERT, WHITE Anp Girorgrr

it

Hew Mexjco 011 Conservation Comnission

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attentiop. Mr. Jameg M. Du.rrett, Jr., Genera) Counse]
Re: Skelly 0il Compary

Gentlemen'

We herewitn enter oyp formal appesrance 88 resident -

for skeiry 011 Commero in to their &pplicatie

3utaori ty to injeet fluid int, the Queen Sand formation

the Wegt Dollarhige Queen Unit ea, les County,

LCW/ab
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PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2. OKLAHOMA U :

C L BLACKSHER VICE PRESIDENT 9/

W. P WHITMORE MGR PRODUCTION OCtOber 19’ 1962 .
W D CARSON. M3% TeCMNICAL SERVICES
ROBERY G. H1LYZ. Maa JOINT OPLRATIONS

GEORGE W SEL!NGER WMGR. CONSERVATION

-Re: West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit
Lea County, New Mexico

Mr. S. E. Reynolds
‘State Engineer -
State Capitol

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Reynolds:

. Skelly 0il Company has filed an application with the

) 0il Conservation Commission for permission to conduct a secondary

i , recovery project in the West Dollarhide Queen Pocl with the

7 injection of water into the Queen formation through 28 wells

: located in Sections 1%, 2%, 30, 31, and 32, Township 24 South,

! ‘ Range 38 East, and Sections 4, 5, and 6, Township 25 South,

! Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico. This has been assigned
Lase No. 26ZE:>and is to ceme oan for hearing at 9 AM,
Octaber 24, 1962.

We are attaching for your information and files two
copies of arn exhibit we will present at the abovementioned
hearing, which gives data on the 28 wells proposed for injec-
tion. This exhibit lists the location, total depth, completion
interval, and casing and cementing program for each well.

 Injection of fresh water from the Santa Rosa formation
wjil be through tubing set in a packer just above the Queen
formation in each injection well. Injection rate is anticipated
to be 500 barrels of water per well per day with a maximum well
head pressure of 2000 psi.

We would appreciate your advising the 0il Conservation
Commission that there will be no threat of contamination to the
fresh waters which may occur in this area and that vou have no
objection te the granting of our appl@cation.

Very truly .yours,

RJJ:db




No. 31-62

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 24, 1962

9 A.M., OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, as alternate examiner: /

CASE 2646: {Continued)

Application of Texaco Inc., for permission to dispose of

salt water, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks permission to dispose of salt water into
the Devonian formation through the Shell State of New Mexico
"A" Well No. 3, located 990 feet from the South line and 660
feet from the West line of Section 2, Township 11 South,

Range 37 East, Echols (Devonian) Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

.CASE 2669: Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion (con-
ventional) of its L. M. Lambert Well No. 8, located in Unit

B, Section 6, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from the
Monument Paddock and Monument Blinebry Pools through parallel
tapered tubing strings. '

CASE 2670: Application of Elwyn C. Hale for a quadruple completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant., in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the guadruple completion (combination) of
his Hale State Well No. 3, located in Unit H of Section 2,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in
such a manner as to produce oil from the Devonian, McKee,
Waddell and Ellenburger Pools, North Justis Field, through
two strings of 2 7/8 inch casing and two strings of 3 % inch
casing all cemented in a common well bore.

CASE 2671: Application of The Pure 0il Company for approval of the Red
Hills Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval of thc Red Hills Unit
Agreement covering 28, 796 acres, more or less, of Federal,
State and fee lands in Township 25 South, Ranges 32 and 33
East, and Township 26 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New
Mexico. ’
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Docket No.
Examiner Hearing Wednesday, Oct. 24, 1962

CASE 2672:

CASE 2673:

|

CASE 2674:

CASE 2676

CASE 2675:

31-62

Application of Skelly 0Oil Company fcr approval of a unit
agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the West Dollarhide Queen
Sand Unit Agreement comprising 2563 acres, more or less, of
State, Federal and fee lands in Townships 24 and 25 South,
Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a secondary recovery

project, West Dollarhide Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant,” in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to
institute a secondary recovery project in the West Dollarhide
Queen Pool with the injection of water into the Queen formation
through 28 wells located in Sections 19, 29, 30, 31, and 32,
Township 24 South, Range 38 East, amd Sections 4, 5, and 6,
Township 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,

said project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 70l.

Application of Texaco Inc. for two non-standard gas proration
units, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled .
cause, seeks approval of two 120-~acre non-standard gas proration
units in the Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, the
first to comprise the E/2 SE/4 of Section 30 and the NE/4
NE/4 of Section 31, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, to be
dedicated to its J. K. Rector well ¥c, 2, located in Unit P
of said Section 30. The second unit would comprise the W/2
SE/4 of Section 30 and the NW/4 NE/4 of Section 31, Township
21 South, Range 35 East, and would be dedicated to its J. K.
Rector Well No. 3 located in Unit J of said Section 30.

Application of Shar-Alan 0il Company for an unorthodox well
location, Ric Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, . seceks permission to drill its No. 1-A
Jicarilla "F" Well No. 160 at an unorthodox well location
2310 feet from the North and East lines of Section 13, Town-
ship 23 North, Range 2 West, South Blanco~Pictured Cliffs
Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexica.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for an unorthodox
location, and a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks approval of the
dual completion (conventional) of its Lillie Well No. 3 in
the Fowler-Fusselman and Fowler-Ellenburger Pools, Lea County,
Mexico. Said well is precsently completed in the Fowler-
Fusselman Pool at an unorthodox Fowler-Bllenburger location
2310 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line
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Docket No.

31-62

Examiner Hearing Wednzzday Oct. 24, 1962

CASE 2676:
{Cont.)

" CASE 2677:

CASE 2678:

CASE 2679:

CASE 2680:

CASE 2681:

of Section 23, Township 24 South, Range 37 East. Applicant
proposes to dedicate 40 acres comprising the SW/4 NW/4 of

'said Section 23 to the Ellenburger completion.

Application of Union Producing Company for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Northwest Lynch Unit Agreement
embracing 3040 acres, more or less, of State and Federal
lands in Township 20 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

Application of Kern County Land Company for an order
establishing special rules and regulations for the East
Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
establishing special rules and regqulations for the East
Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to include provisions for 160 acre drilling and proration
units therein. ' o

In the matter of theée hearing called by the 0il Conservation

Commission,on its own motion, to permit R. L. Lusk, Orey;

and all interested parties to appear and show cause why

the Gulf State Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the North
line and 860 fest from the East line of Section 17, Township
10 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged in accordance.with a Commission-approved
plugging program. :

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil -Censérvation
Commission, on its own motion, to permit M. G. Peters Drilling
Company and all interested parties to appear and show cause .
why the Gulf State Well No. 1, located 1650 feet from the
North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 17,
Township 10 South, Range 27 East, Chaves County, New Mexico,
and the Hightower State Well No. 1, located 846 feet from

the South line and 2310 feet from the East line of Section

16, Township 10 South, Range 25 East, Chawves County, New
Mexico, should not be plugged in accordamnce with a Commission-
approved plugging program.

Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in.the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in
the Square Lake Pool by the injection of water into the Gray-
burg-San Andres formations through three wells located in
Section 28, Township 16 South, Range 31 East. Applicant
further seeks the establishment of a capacity buffer zone
allowable for the proposed project area which offsets a
capacity type flood and cqmprises ‘the S/2 SE/4, E/2 SW/4,

and S/2 NW/4 of zaid Section 28.




BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

7(72 .2 EXHBIT NO.__ (7

DOLLARHIDE QUEEN POOL
- COMPLETION DATA

. P ROPOSED INJECTION —_— . .
Total - Completion h : 4 CASE ZO.&E Production Casing

Operator & lLease Well No. location Depth Interval Sige Sx, CEmNT  SI¥E . Sigze Depth Sx. Cemen
Culbertson & Irwin - ) :

Texas Penny 1 K~5-255-38E .~ 3757 3611-3757 8 5/8 275 115 None 5% 3611 400
L. E. Elliott _ : |

Flliott Ped. 3-H G-31~245-38E - 3748  3672-3748 9 5/8 196 150 None 54 3672 1050

Flliott Fed. 4~H A-31-24S-38E 3758  3655-3758 9 4/8 233 175 None 7 3655 650
Elliott & Hall

Elliott Fed. 1-s  C-31-2438-38E 3747  3656-3747 85/8 a1 125 None 5% 3656 650
J. P, Gibbins ,

Fowler Hair 2 C-30-24S-38E 3785  3686-3738 8 5/8 1235 375 None mw 3785 200

Fowler Hair 3 E~30-2/45~-38E 3743 3682-3735 8 &5/8 1170 395 None 5 372 263
Gulf :

Leonard "G" 17 D-4~255~38E 3800  3579-3800 9 5/8 358 225 None 7 3579 425
Pan American , , V

State "Y™ 13 G-32-2/43~38E 3812  3664-3812 9 300 150 None mw 3664, 300

State "™ 3 7A C-32-2S-38E 3812 3640-3812 9 302 100 None 5 3640 300
Sinclair ,

McClure 3 0-30--24S-38E 3755  3630-3700 9 5/8 305 250 None - 7 3755 1340

McClure 9 I-30-24S-38E 3686  3629-3686 9 5/8 289 325 None 7 3629 1469

McClure 12 G-30-24S~388 3694  3629-3694 10 3/4 294 225 . None 7 3629 2950

McClure 15 0-19-24S-38E 37%9 - 3696-3737 10 3/4 304 250 None 7 3749 200

State Lea 263 2 B-6~255-38E 3755  3629-3755 13 3/8 268 200 None 7 3629 125

L. E. Vancn L K-30-2/4S-38E 3715 3675-3715 9 5/8 291 275 None 7 3675 880

L. E. Vance 5 M-30-245-38E 3732  3671-3732 9 5/8 312 300 None vi 3671 880
Skelly

Mexico mJ® 1 N-32-24S-38E 3726  3650-3726 8 5/8 1210 400 None 5 3650 200

Mexico "J® 12 K-32-245-38E 3790  3667-3790 8 5/8 1202 400 None 5 3667 200

Mexico oJ® 18 P-32-24S-388 3800  3670-3800 8 5/8 1195 400 None 5 3670 200

Mexico "KW 3 ¥~29-24S-38E 3752  3665-3752 8 5/8 1245 400 None 5 3665 400

Mexico WK™ 1n E-29--24S-38E 3820 3710-3820 & 5/8 1275 400 None 5 3710 200

Mexico "L» 6 E-5-253-38F 3750 3605-3750 ¢ 5/8 17 400 None 7 3605 250

Mexico "IN 9 B~5-253~38K 3788 3620-378¢ & 5/8 128 400 None 5% 3620 200

Mexico "L 12 B-5-255-388 375  3655-3750 8 5/8 1210 400 ; None 7 3655 200

Mexico mO™ 1 B-6-253-38E 3836PB 3620-3836 13 3/8 27 275 8 5/8 3150 1900 5% 3620 100
Texaco v

McGhee 2 P~31-24S~38E 3750  3544~3750 9 5/8 319 320 None 7 354, 1100

McGhee 9 E-31-24S-38E 3736 3643-3736 8 5/8 1170 750 None 5 3643 450

Un. Royalty "Am 2 M-19-24S~38E 3694,PB 3685-3693 8 5/¢ 1224 900 None 5 3696 300




OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Decemberx 3, 1962

" Mr. George W. Selinger
Skally Oil Company
Box 1650
T™ulsa 2, Oklahoma

Deax Bir:

&m .3 Eeue 1o OrGer no. i’“:b. Case o, 2673.
recently entered by the Commission amproving gkellv 0il
Company's West Dollarhide Queen Waterflood !:ojoet. Lea
County, New Mexico.

¢

—)

(

According to our calculations, when all of the authoriszed
injection wells have bheen placed on active injection, the
maximum allowable which this project will be eligible to
receive under the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 2688 barrels
per day.

Please report any error in this calculated meximum allowahble
immediately, both to the santa Fe office of the Commission and
H the lpp:bmn:o district proration cffice.

i‘::l:’.‘.:Eﬂ ’

/
,:;;:'.:':;’%’ﬁ
R

In order ""-t the iiia-ibio assigned to the project may be
kspt cusTeal, and in oxder that the operator may fully benefit
from the allowable provisions of Rule 701, it behooves him to
promptly notify both of the aforementioned Commission offices
by letter of any change in the status of wells in the project
area, i. e., vhen active injection commences, wvhen additional
injectica or producing wells are drilled, when additional wells




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P, O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

are acquired through purchase oxr unitization, when walls
have received a response to water injection, etc.

Your doopoutiou in keeping tho Commission so informed as
to the status of the project and the wells therein will be

o appreciated,
Very truly yours,
o , M
=/
| A. L. PORTER, Jr.
‘ ~ @ Secretary-Director
| D
T
| U (7 0il Consexvation Commission

Bobbe, Hew Moxico
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATIONM COMMISSION
i OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HRARING |
CALLED BY THE OIL COMBERVATION i
CORMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR ‘
THE PURPOSE OF COMSBIDERING:

CASE No. 2673
Order No. R-2356

APPLICATION OF SKELLY OIL CONPARY
FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY PROJECT,
i ymew DOLIARSIDE QUEEN POOL, LRA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

URODER OF TF ION
B _IHE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for heoaring at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Octoher 24, 1962, at santa Fe, New Mexico, Defore Elvis A. Utz,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
lu:teo hereinafter refexred to as the "Commission,” in accordance
¥ith REls i2)4 of the Commission Rules and Regulatioms.

NOM, on this 6th  day of Novesmber, 1982, the Commisnion,
-mmpm.mmmm-ppncum the

evidence addwced, and the recosmandations of the Ewaminar,
Sivis A. ¥cz, and being fully advised in the premises,
p 24 Y N

(1) That due public notice having been given as regquired by
law, ths Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
mitter thereof.

{2) That the applicant, Skelly Oil Company, seeks authority
to institute a waterflood project in the West Dollarhide Queen
Pool in the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Area comprising por-
tions of Yownships 24 and 25 South, Ramnge 38 East, HDON, Lea
County, New Mexico, by the injection of water imto the Queen
formation thrxough 28 wells located in sSeztioas 19, 29, 30, 31,
and 32, Towaship 24 sSouth; Ranss 22 DI5t, Gad Sections 4, 5, and
&, Towmship 25 sSouth, Range 38 Rast, NPN, Les Coumty. MNaw Mexioo.

{3) T7hat the wells in the proposed project srea are in an
advanced stage of deplation and should propexly be classified as
*stripper” wells.

(4) That the watexflood project should be approved and
ishould be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.




| CASE Mo. 2673
Oordexr Mo. R-2386

ORDE. 1
{1) That the applicant, Skelly Oil Company, is he
authorized to instituwte a waterflood project in the West Dollar-
hide Quesn Pocl in the west Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Arxea
compeising portions of Yowmnships 24 and 23 South, Range 318 East,
JEN, Lea Coumty, New Mexico, by the imjectiom of water into the
‘Queen formation through the following-described wells:
Location
OReFAtor & 1p3se Weil ¥o. Unit Seqtion Township Jange
Culbertson & Irwin
| vemas Pesmy 1 K 5 25 Sowth 38 Xast
L. BE. Rlliett
Rllidlott Fred. 3-n G al 24 South 38 East
Riltott Fred. 4= . A 31 24 Somth 38 Rast
Blliott & Hall
Blliett Ped. 1-8 ¢ 31 24 south 38 Bast
;. ’.W
- Fewlex Ealr 2 ¢ 30 24 South 38 East
a.ﬁﬁiic Beir 3 B 30 24 south 1B Rast
Isomard “G" 17 B < 4 2% south 38 East
state "Y*" 13 G 32 24 south 38 East
stats "Y* 14 C 3z 24 south 38 East
Sinclairx
NeClure 3 e] 30 24 south 38 Bast
NeClure 9 X 30 24 South 38 East
NaClure 12 G 30 24 somuth 38 Bast
MeCluxe 18 o 19 24 South 38 East
State ILsa 263 2 é 23 south 38 Rast
L. E. Vance 4 X 30 a4 Scuth 38 Bast
L. E. Yance 5 | 30 24 south 38 East
skelly
Mexico "J* 11 | 32 24 south 38 East
Nexico “J*" 12 X 32 24 South 38 East
¢ Mewico "I 18 P 32 24 south 38 Bast
I Hexico "X* 3 x 2 24 South 38 East
mexige KT i3 B 23 24 South: 38 Exsxt
Memizo *“L" ¢ B $ 25 south 38 Rast
Maxico "L~ S - | - 25 south 38 Rast
Mexico "L“ 12 B L 25 South 38 BRast
Mexico "O" 1 H [ 25 south 38 Bast
| Texsco :
i Ne@heeo 2 P 31 24 south 38 East
Noethee 9 X 31 24 South 138 Xast
Un. Royalty "A* 2 | 19 24 south 38 Rast




. s
I.
| r |
|
|
& 4‘:
| |
!' -3 ;
i CASE Wo. 2673
(2) That the subject waterflood project shall be governad ;
by the prwuteu'of Rule 701, imcluding the allowable provisions
thereof, and

including the provisions with rsspect to expansion
of the watarflood p:pjoct. S -

(3) That jurisdiction of this cawse is retained for the
entry of suah furthexr orders as the Commission may deem nNeCessary .

muwn.mm.mmmmmmgw
mepntd. .

OXL COMSERVATION COMNISSIOH

SN fr—

EDWIN L. NECEZM, Chairman

) Wﬁ
'/) / f @a soe:ourx

5. L. PORTRER, Jx.,

esx/




T W S St e e e
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Re:  Case No. 2
Nr. George Selinger ' : . 2673
Skelly Oil Company 4 Order No. _R-2336
Post Office Box 1650 Applicant:

2, Oklahoma
Tulss 2, Skally 0il Company _

STATE SEOLOGIST
A. L. FORTER, JR,
SECRETARY - DIRKCTON

Dear 8ir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced

Commigsion order recently antered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

iy

A. L., PORTEE, Jr.
- Secretary-Director
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Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC _____ x

Artesia OCC
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
Cctober 24, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

- e e B W W e W W W W W W = e W - @ & Y e s e a m -

IN THE MATTER OF:

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

Application of Skelly Oil Company for approval
of a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the West Dollarhide Queen Sand
Unit Agreement comprising 2963 acres, more or
less, of State, Federal and fee lands in Town-
ships 24 and 2% South, Range 38 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

-~ mE W G A AR @ WP e W S e W B W wme I T ea em e W B @ e W W

CASE 2672

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for a secon-
dary recovery project, West Dollarhide Queen
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks permission to
institute a secondary recovery project in the
West Dollarhide Queen Pool with the injection

of water intc the Queen formation through 28
welis located in Sectione 19, 29, 30U, 31, and
32, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, and
Sections 4, 5, and 6, Township 25 South, Range
38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said project
to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE $83-3971

CASE 2673

14
ER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

-
{
4
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DEARNLEY-M}

ALBUQUERQUE, M. M
PHONE 243.6691

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR, UTZ: Case 2672.

B MR. DURRETT: Application of Skelly Oil Company for
approval of a unit agrssmant, lLea County, New Mexico.

MR. SELINGER: George W. Selinger and Ronald Jacobs,
- LTulsa, Oklahoma, for the Appiicant. W
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and Gilbert, resident counsel. Mr, Examiner, we ask that this
case and the companion Case 2673, which is an application for
authority to inject into the area covered by the proposed Unit,
be consolidated for the purposes of taking testimony; and we have

two witnesses and anticipate 15 or 20 minutes.

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 32%-1182

MR. BUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,

Guy Buell, | -

~ MR. UTZ: Cases 2672 and 2673 will be consolidated for
purposes of testimony enly. |

MR. JACOBS: VWe héve two witnesses. We ask that they

both be sworn.
| (Witnesses sworn.)

MR. JACOBS: Our first witness, Mr. C. R. Davis.

SANTYA PE, N. M.
PHONE £683.3971

C. R. DAVIS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, tastie
_fled as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. JACOBS:

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

i Q Mr. Davis, will you state your full name for the record}
- ;g please?
B gg A Charles R. Davis.
* Q You are empioyed Py what company?
) A Skelly Oil Company.
-~ Q In what capacity?
A Unitization Engineer in the Joint Operation Section.




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SANTA FE, N. M, FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE 983.3971

 ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

PHONE 243.6691

PHONE 32%.1182

Q In Tulsa, Oklahoma?
A Yes, sir.
Q As such, you have testified before this Commission on

previous occasions, have you not?
A Yes.'sir.
Q Have your qualifications as an expert in thi; field
becnvrecognized by the Commission?
A Yes, sir.
MR. JACOBS: We ask that his qualifications be so
recognized at this time.
MR. UI'Z: They will be.
Q (By Mr. Jacobs) Mr. Davis, are you familiar with the
application of Skelly Oil Company in this case for approval of
the Uni¢ Agzeément?

A Yes, I am.

MR. JACOBS: Attached to that application was a copy

of the Unit Agreement, and it was marked as Exhibit A to the

fication.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
A marked for identification.)
Q (By Mx, Jacobe) Mr. Davis, this Unit Agrssment did

accompany the application in this case, did it not?
A Yes, sir.

Q And you are familiar with this Agreement and its con-
L_tente?

application. We ask that a copy of this ncw be marked for identi-
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.11B2

N. M.

SANTA FE.

PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALEUGUERGUE, N, M,
PrIONE 243.6631

A Yes, I am.
Q What does this cover, briefly?
A This is a Unit Agreement which pro v;des for the develop-

ment and operation of the West Doilazhide Queen Sand Unit, which
comprises approximately 2563 acres,more or less, of State, cher§1
and fee lands in Townships 24 and 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea
County, New Mexico. It is the purpose of this Agreement to enable
institution and conservation of a secondary recovery operation,
conserve natufal resources and prevent waste and socurevfhe other
benefits obtainable through development and operation of the area
subject to this Agreement under its terms, limits and agreements

set forth therein.

the particular wells in this Unit area as the Dollarhide Queen.
Would you- please explain the reason for this difference?

A This is for the simple reason that in the adjoining
State‘of Texas there are other Dollarhide Queen reservoirs, and
for ease in accounting on our part, we have named this West
Dollarhide to identify it from those others.

Q | This Unit Agreement is the normal type of Unit Agreement
involving Federal, State, and fee lands?

A Yes, it is.

Q What is the status of the sign-up on this Unit Agrec-

ment?
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A As of this time we have approximately 81 percent of
tha working interest, and in excess of 89 percent of the royalty
_ which has indicated that they will commit their interest to this
7 Unit,

Q This Agreement has been submitted to the State Land

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

Office and the U.S.G.5. for approval, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
Q And preliminary approval has been obtained?
A ~ From both, vyes.

MR. JACOBS: I believe that's all we have of this

witness. We ask that the application and the corresponding
Exhibit A attached thereto be admitted into evidence and mads 2

part of the record.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE ©83-3971

MR. UTZ: Without objection it will be entered into

the record.

(Whexreupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. A admitted in evidence.)

MR. JACOBS: You may cross examine Mr, Davis.
MR. UTZ: Any questions of ths witnese? The witness

may be excused.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

(Witness excused.)

ALBUQUERQUE, o, M.
PHONE 243.6691

CHARLES J. LOVE
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on cath, testi-
fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

~ BY MR. JACOBS: .
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Wil)l you state your name for the record, please?

Charles J. Love.

Q
A
Q Mr. Love, by whom are you employed?
A Skelly Oil Company. a

Q

In what capacity?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 3251182

g A District Petroleum Engineer located in Hobbs, New
—
- Mexico.
S5
&a Q Mr. Love, have you testified before the Oil Conservatio#
e k ’
[~ Commission as an expert?
(S5
~ w A Yes, sir, I have.
)
- z, Q Were your qualifications accepted at that time?
B
' > :g A Yes, sir.
§§4;§, ¥R, JACCBS: Ve ask that his qualifications he recog-
£0
- M 'f nu.do
| Eﬁ ¥R. UrZ: Yes, sir, he has preiiously qualif led.
[ : .
e gg Q (By Mr. Jacobs) Mr. Love, are you familiar with the
Es application in Case No. 26737
Eg A Yes, sir, I am.
) 35 ‘. Q And marked and attached to the application was an
ARy
- R 45 | Exhibit A, was it not?
¥ A Yes, sir.
- a3 :
| ) Q  What {s that exhibit?
B A It is a study, a secondary recovery study proposed by

- the West Dollarhide Engineering Subcommittee to study the feasibi-

lity of secondary recovery operations in the Dollarhide Queen

, ~ ‘ eg;g;
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PAGE g
reservolir.
(Whezaupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. B marked for identification.f)
Q (By Mr, Jacobs) This exhibit now has beean marked for

-identification as Exhibit B. Just briaefly, without going into

detail, what was the genefal outline of this exhibit?

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 32%5-1182

A Well, the object of this report was to determine the
feasibility of conducting secondary recovery operations in the
Queen reservoir, fhis study concluded that it was feasible, fﬁat
additional o0il could be recovered by injecting water into the
Queen sand. The report recommends that injection opeiations bogip+
The report further contains a history of the Dollarhide Queen

Field, gives the recovery by primary operations and the expected

SANTA FE,
PHONE 983.397¢

oY anticipated recovery by secondazy.

It also contains the appropriate maps and the predictod+

charts or graphs showing the predicted performance by primary
and by secondary recoverv. _

Q What type of an injection program is anticipated?

A We willvinject water iatoc the Queen reservoir through

28 injection wells. They will be converted for injection pur-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALSUQUERQUE, N, M.

poses. We will inject water under a packer into the Queen sand.

PHONE 243.6691

Q The source of this water initially will be what?

A Will be Santa Rosa Water.
Q  The volume you anticipaté into each well?
A

The Engineering Subcommittee felt that tﬁe initial

~— L injection rates would be 500 barrels per day per injection well, o&

-
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la total of about 14,000 barrels of water through the 28 wells
that will be converted.
Q What is the anticipated maximum pressure at the wellhead?
A Tﬁe Engineering Subcommittee in thgir initial design

work carried the design of their equipment to a maximum pressure'

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

of 2,000 pounds after reservoir filleup.
Q Are the proposed injection wells indicated on a map

contzined in this report?

A Yes, sir, they are.
) Q That is Figure -~
- i A Figure/e..
§§ Q( | - Figure 8 of Exhibit B, is that correct?
%g A Yes, sir.
: Q You have also pfepared another exhibit which lists the

proposed'uells and their casing cementing program, et cetera?
A Yes, sir.
MR. JACOBS: We ask that be marked for identificatien
as Exhibit C.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
C marked for identification.)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Q (By Mr. Jacobs) Does this exhibit list the 28 wells

PHONE 243.8669)

that are proposed for injection? .

A Yes, sir, it does.
Q It gives the location of each well?
- A Yes, sir. The total depth, the completion interval,

the size and depth of surface casing fhat was set, the sacks of
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cement. Then it shows the intermediate strings and the production
casing, the size, the depth, and the sacks of cement use&.

Q ‘ost of the wells proposed are open hole type com-
pletion, is that correct?

A - Yes, sir, most of them are, 23 of those wells listed

are open hole. There are five that will be injecting through

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

perforations.
Q You anticipate setting a packerlabove the Queen sand
and injecting the water through tubing fnto the Queen formation?
A Yes, sir.

Q You feel that this will protect all the fresh water

PHONE 981.3971

sands or any other sands that may be present in the area?

E A Yss, sir, we do,
- i Q Will you run coupon tests and/or coat the tubing if
necessary?
A Yes, sir, we will. We will either internally line or

plasti-coat the tubing or run coupon checks and check them weekly

or as often as is deemed necessary from the results of the initial

analysis from the coupon tests.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M,

MR. JACOBS: I have now what we request be marked v?
as Exhibit D, It has eleven parts to i,

PHONE 243.669!

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. D marked for identification.]

Q (By Mr. Jacobs) These are the eleven wells in which

we have logs available, is that correct?

- A Yes, sir. There were ¢l

- : &/
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have logs. Eleven of the injection ;éils. - -
Q For the record, will you please list or name those
wells on which we have the logs?
B A Yes, sir. L. E. Elliott, Operator, their Elliott

Federal No., 3-H; Elliott and Hall, Operator, Elliott Federal

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

VWell No., 3-S; J. P, Gibbon, Operator, the Fowler Hare Well No. 2:
Gulf Oil Corporation, their Leonard G, Well No. 173 Pan American,

their State "Y" Well 13 and State "Y" 14; Skelly Oil Company,

Mexico "J* 11, Mexico "K" 3, Mexico "L" 6, Mexico "O" 1; Texaco,
their McGee Well No. 2.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. E marked for identification.

Q I hand you what has been marked for identification as

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE ¢83-3971

Skelly Exhibit E and ask that you state what it is, pleaee.

»
o
5

Exhibit E 4s a map of the West Dollarhide Queen
and Unit area, the Unit area being outlined with a hashered
-line. The Unit is lécated in a portion of Township 24 South
and 2% South, Ranges 37 and 38 East. Also shown on the m&p, to

the bostlof our knowledge, are all known Queen wells in this area.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ié Q Does this map also show the lessees -«
‘ gg A Yes, sir, it does.
- §§ Q -~ within a two-mile radius of all proposed injection
. wells?
- | A Yes, sir.
““ ) Q I notice that ihere~are wells indicated to the north

- ;:iunrilxrin Section 19, I believe, it looks like one in Section
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FARMINGTON, N. ™.
PHONE 32%5-1182

E, Inc.

SANTA Fii, N. M.
PHONE $62.3971

REPORTING SER VIC

PEARNLEY-MEIER

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

PHONE 243.669!

PAGE 12

18.

A Yes.

Q 1+'s not within the Unit area., Are thasas wells in the

Dollarhide Quean £ormation?

A They are 1in +he Dollarhide Queen Pool. It isrmy under=-

standing that the operators of those wells did not want them

{ncluded within this Unit; and in my opinion, I don't think their

exclusion from the Unit will in any way harm our proposed opera-

tions for the West Dollarhide Queen Unit.

Q 1n fact, most of these wells are dually complotad in

some other sand, are they not? |

A Yes, sir, they are.

e rar it et

o what is the aver nroduction of the wells within

the proposed Unit area?

A Tha awarage e daily production for the month of Auéust

from the wells within the Unit area was 2.8 barrels psT well.

Q What is the range, that is, the highest and the lowest?

A There is onhe well producing six barrels a day, and

the lowest range, 2 half barrel a day.

Q Mr. Love, it is your opinion, 1s it not, that this is

in the nature of 3 salvage type operation?

A Yes, sir, it is.

Q And you are requesting a permit %e waterflood, and

under the provisions of Rule 701 of the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

I~

&)
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MR. JACORS: I believe that's all we have of this
witness. We ask that Exhibits R through E inclusive be admitted

into evidence, and the application be madé a part of the record.

A

MR. UTZ: Vviithout objection, FExhibits B through & —
will be included as a part of this record.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits

B through E, inclusive, admitted
in evidence.) '

FARMINGYON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182 ;

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ: |

Q  All the wells listed on Exhibit C will be proposed
injection wells? |

A Yes, sir,

‘auzh wal

o o at
-y A -

will have inisction throuah tubing with

SANYA MK,

i PHONE 984.3971

_packer set above the Queen?

A Yes, sir.
Q Is this proposed to be a waterflood or a2 secondary

recovery project?

DEARNLEY-MEIER ER.EPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A Secondary recovery project.
i Q  Therefore each well's allowable will stand on its own?
- A Y ‘

MR. UTZ: Are ihere any other questions of the witness?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

The witness may be excused.
(Withess excused.)
- : MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case?

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell, for Pan American Petroleum

R
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Corporation., It is our opinion that this is a significant cone
servation effort, and for that reason we would urge that the

o Commission approve the two Skelly applicationg~€h§f'ékélly has
requested.

MR. UTZ: Any other statements?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

MR. SELINGER: I believe the Applicant asked that the

allowables be fixed in accordance with Rule 70l.

MR, UTZ: I don't understand that. If it is a secondary
recovery project, it wouldn't be true. There is a distinction

as to waterfloods and sacondary recovery.

MR. SELINGER: 1In view of the fact that all of the wellé

are sub-marginal wells and not capable of making the top, it is

naturally assumed by the operator that all wells will be permitted

SANTA FE, N. M,
IPHONE 983.3971

to have a maximum aiiaﬁablo of the top unit, whatever it might
be for that current period. Is that correct?

MR. UTZ: Under Rule 701, you mean?

MR. SELINGER: Under any normal situation.

MR. UTrZ: Certainly the secondary recovery project is

to0 receive the normal unit allowable.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR. SELINGER: Even under a waterflood project, would

not fhc transfer of allowable from the injection wells be per-\

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

: R, S mitted, to the producing wells?

MR, UTZ: Yes. As a waterflood, it would.

- MR. SELINGER: As a waterflood?
MR. UTZ: Yes.,




.
32

FARMINGTON, N
PRONE 328-11¢

, Inc.

up to the maximum top allowable?

MR, UrZ: Yas.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 583.397!

£ER REPORTING SERVICE

DEARNLEY-MEL

BY MR. JACOBS:

M‘

o —— T

Q in your opinion, is thils

type oporation?

ALBUQUERGUE, ‘N. ™.
PHONE 243.86691

Rule 701.

stage?

-

MR. SELINGER: Each well

secondary recovery a2nd waterflood syﬁonymously. didn't you?

A Under the 701, it would be.
Q And you are'roquesting +hat a project area under Rule
701 be established. 42 barrels times the number of units within

the projcct area with the rest of the rules provided for in

MR, UTrZ: In your opinion, the producing capability

of these wells would qualify them a3 5 watarflood or stripper

PAGE 1%

- —
would be entitled to produce 1

JR. UTZ: Yes. he 42 barvels a day, as a waterflood.

MR. JACOBS: May I call Hre Love back to the stand

CHARLES J. LOVE
recalled as a witness, restified further as followss

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Q These wells are 3 stripper type operation?
A Yes.
Q When you said secondary recovery, you'uséd the term \

{n truth and fact a waterflood

A Yes.

——
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A Yes. Tﬁe average production is 2.8 or less than three
barrels per well.
—_ M. UTZ: Any other questions? 7The witnhess may be
excused again.

(Witness excused.)

FARMINGTON, N. M
PHONE 325.1182

MR. UTZ: Any other statements in this case? The
case will be taken under advisementi. The hearing is adjourned
until 1:30.

(Wher?upon, the hearing was redessed until 1:30 o'clock
p.M.

* W O ¥R

. . BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.397!

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.660)




FARMINGTON, M. M,
PHONE 325.1182.

{ANTA PE, N. M.
PHONE 283.3071

DEARNLEY-MEIER' REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBVQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.86691

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO % °°

1, ADA DEARNLEY, MNotary Public in and for the County
of Bernaliilo, State of lew Mexico, do hereby certify fhat the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing was reported by me
in stenotype, and that the same is a true and correct record of
the sald proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and
abllity. |

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 23rd day of November,
1962, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of

New Mexico.
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Dollarhide (neen

I. Objects

This study was made by the Dollarhide Queen Engineering Sub-Committee
for the following purposes:

1.

2.
3.

4o

To determine the feasibiliﬁy of a waterflood project in the
subject pool.

To outline a program for secondary recovery by waterflooding.

To determine partieipation parameters applicable to the pre-
posed unit.

e

To design a wterflood project for the proposed unit.

II. P.mﬂsdem | -

1o
20
3.

k.

5

The ﬂbjcct. pool is a feasible waterflood prdject, and a full
scale flood is indicated as soon as possible.

Ultimate primary depletion will recover 3.1 millisn barpels
of oil.

Secondary recovery rosulting from water injection will yield
an additional 1.6 million barrels of eil.

The flood pregram as outlined is expected to result in tep
allowable unit eil production of 42 barreis per day per _ .
wunitized well, or 2688 barrels per day.

The participatien formmla herein described is presented as..

the most equitable methed ef allocating secondary prodnction
from the unitised reservoir. The proposed formumla was agreed
upen, after extensive investigation of a variety of types and -
combinations of parameters. It is believed to be the most
reasonable divisien of interests for a reserveir with the
characteristics and performance histery of the Dollarhide Queen.
The pcrtié;;p;ti fo , which includes 72% cummlative to.
1-1-60; acres; and 5% gross pay, has been .
approved by the working interest ewmers.

III. Recommendations:

1.

2.

The subject area sheuld be unitiged to promote ertect:l:n
secondary rccovery of oil Trem the Queen reservoir.

A full-scale water injaction program as preposed should be
inastituted at the earliest possible date.




IV. Discussion:
- A, History

Initial discovery of the Dollarhide Queen pool was the com-
— pletion of Skelly 011 Company's Mexico 0" Well No. 1 in Sec. 6,
T-25-S, K-38-E, Lea County, New Mexico, Subsequent development
of the I'ield has been effected by various operators. The follow- -

. im are bmg&_ﬂ;l"v epgrai"lng legses wihin the p"ayvaw undt s

Culbertson & Irwin
, Elliott &
- Jo. P, Gibbins
. Gulf 0il Corp.
’ ‘ °  Pan American Petroleum Corp.
R Sinclair 0il & Gas Co.
: Skelly 0il Coo
Texace, Inc,

- Within the horisontal limits of the proposed unit area, a
total of 6i Quesn producers on regular 4O-acre spacings have been
-; completed. Of this nmmber, 58 wells continue to produce a limited
Lo~ ameunt of eoil from the depleted reservoir. The proposed unit with
P the Queen completions emtlesed by its boundaries is outlined on
the accempanying Unit Area Map, FPigure 1.

B, General Resemir and Fluid Preperties

The Dollarhide Queen reserveir. as shewn on the tht_!t.g_rg

" map, Pigure 2, is represented as an elongated northwes:-ssutheast
n trending anticline. Strnctnral dip en the ssuth and west sides
: is 300 feet per mils, and on the morth is 150 feet per mile. The
- Queesn fombien, a member of the Whiteherse Greup, Permian Age,
S i fowmd al an averags uwpih of 3000 feet in ihe Dellarhide area.
A typical section of the Queen foermation is illustrated by the
included leg of Skelly's Mexico L #24, Figure 3.

bt Preductive limits of the Queen reservoir in this area ere
deﬁnod by a wmater-sil contact at 585 feet, subsea elevation, on

P the nerth and west and by insufficient perogity en the seuth and

L 'i east.

- The water—eil centact is shown by the core analysis of Skelly's
o Mexisc ®J™ Well KRo. 4, Fig. 4. Determination of the water-eil
- : contact at ~585 feet is further supported by the water lecator log

run on Texaco's McGhee No. 5, Fig. 5. An additiomal indication ef
“thoe presence of a water-oil comtact at. -585 is the performance of
— Tcnco'a United Royalty Well Ko. 1. Originally completed at a
3715 feet (a subsea elevation of -546'; TD was 3717!),
t.ho *s initial potential was 132 barrels o¢il and no water.
: : Aftsr thrss years, olil preduction had declined and a slight amount
of waler was being produced. The well was deepened to approxi-
- mately one foot above the water-oil contact, resulting in a mazked
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increase in water production,

Absence of porosity is evidenced by the low capacity wells
and dry holes on the south and east flanks of the reservoir, amd
4s 11lustrated on the Gross Isopach map, Fig. 6, and on logs of
the Pan American's State "I™ wells mumbered 13, 15, and 1 on
croas-section A-At, Fig. 7. The porosity limit was established
on the basis of well surveys and resulis of drill stem tests.

C. Primary Recovery

The oil originally in place was determined volumetrically,
applying a core determined net to gross factor as shown in the
attached calculations. Assuming a recovery efficiency of 15 .
per cent, ultimate pr!..na.ry recovery was estimated av 3.14 million
barrels. This estimate is in accord with extrapolated declime

eﬁm;, and is equivalent to a per well primary ‘altimate of 49,000
ﬁrrélso

b. Becondary Recovery

1. Waterflooding

The geometry of the reservoir is such that no single
flood pattern will affedt a maximum portion of the reservoir
in a reasonable period of time without additional drilling.
The engineering committes: ‘Nas agreed upon use of a com-
bination of two patierns; the 80-20me five-spot and periph-
sral. This combination will make possible the utilisatien
of existing wells, and is expected to fulfill flooding
requirements for the Qieen reservoir. The injection- pa.ttern
is illustrated on Fig. 8. Eaployment of this pattern is
believed the most effective approach toward secondary
recovery from this reserveir, and should afford adeguate
protection against drainage by non-unitized properties.

Based upon an injection rate of 500 barrels/day/well,

a response is expected approximately 1,.5 months after the
proposed flood is initiated.

Secondary recovery was calculated by the Stiles method
to be 1.6 million barrels, employing a water—oil ratio of
50:1 as the economic limit. Secondary production will bring
to L4.Th4 million barrels the estimated ultimate recovery.

Primary performance and the projectéd secondary per-
formance are shown on Figures 9a, 9, and 9c¢.

2. Unitigation and Participation

Secondary development of an area having the sise and
conformation of the proposed Dollarhide Queen Unit is
geaerally considered most practical and economical if under-
taken by a single cperator. Skelly Oil Co-pany has been
named operator for the proposed unit.



Participation parameters were developed on the following basis:

A, P;% ry Participation Formula. Each tractt!s percentage
of the total production from Unit Area during the
year 1959,

- S B. Segogdary Participation Pormmla. 72% each tractts
: percentage of the total Unit Areats Cumulative
Production as of January 1, 1960,

Plus

Zvvalo g
: 23% of each tract's percentage of total frecnethvn
g Acres in the Unit Area,

Plus
. 5% of each tract's percentage of Gross Pay under the

Unit Area.

.The primary participation parameter will be used as the basis
for allocating production among working interest owners up to the

: time when all primary oil has been produced. Primary oil is described
I as that portion of the estimated primary (3.14 million barrels)

5 remaining after deducting therefrom all oil produced from seid Queen

j v formation and run to the pipeline (as determined by Working Interest

L Owners from the Commissions momthly reports, Form C-115) from the
' begimning of preduction to the effestive dats of ths Unit,

When ultimate primary recovery is complete, the secondary
participation parameier will become the basis ef allocation.

The cost of installation will be distributed among the

working interest ommers on the basis of the secondary participation
percentage of each.

3., Plan of Waterflood

o Thirty-six producing wells and twenty-eight
injection wells employed in a combination 5-spot and

: peripheral pattern as shown on Figure 8, are pianned
for the secondary recovery project. An injection rate
: | of 500 barrels/day/well is intended. The nine Santa
¢ Rosa water wells proposed on Figure 10 will be used as
s the injection water source.

A water test drilled through the Santa Rosa on Skelly's
. ; . Mexico WO™ lease prednced 1800 barrels waler per day
P frem the interval between 590 feet and 766 feet. Nine
Po— wells should adequately supply the 14,000 barrels water
: per day required to sustain the injection rate. Water
: rights have been obtained in the pool and an analysis
Do of the water is attached, Fig. 11. Santa Rosa water is
‘ being used successfully in a Drinkard and Devonian flood

a few miles east in Texas. No treating problems are
anticipated.




On Pigure 12 is shown the flow of injection water from
supply well to inJection well. Installation of a filtering
system will be dstemmined by filter tests of water from
the Santa Rosa formation.

Injection wells will be equipped with retrievable packers

to isolate the casing-tubing annalus, and for control of the
media injected.

Although Ellenburger and Fusselman waters are present in

the Queen area the supply is limited, and availability as

a primary injection source camnot be assured due to instability
” of supply from these ojil-producing formations. The cost of

treating the produced water for injection would be high, and

due to the expected marginal flood is not recommended for use.

A single injection plant, shown in the distribution system on
Figare 13, will be constructed in Unit L Sec. 32-T24S-R38E.
The system, inciwding ;3% 0.D., 3% 0.D., and 2-3/8% 0.D.,
injection lines, will be installed for isplementation of full

scale secondary recovery operations when unitisation becomes
effective.

Initial installation of 200 hydraulic horsepower is planned

to implement the flood at the proposed injection rate. Ultimate
power reauirement: I 550 nydranlis borzepowsr is anticipsted
te sustain the injection rate at an expected peak well-head :
prossure requirement of 2,000 psi., Power requirements will be
determined by the injection rate, and additions or deletions

" of pewer will be governed by pressure and volumetric conditiems
as obgerved when the flood is instituted.
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Dollarhide Queen
Yolumetric Calculations

Volumetric forsmla: N = 7758 x A x H x #.x So
~ Bo

Where:

N = 611 originally in place, Bbls.

7758 = Conversion facter, Bbls./acre - feet
A = area in¢luded, acres

H = Thickness of formation, feet

§ = Poresity '

S0 = 011 saturation

Be = 011 formation volume factor

Factors used to determine Primary 0il:

Ah = 222,796.3 gross acre-feet (from gross pay isopach map)

Abgffoctive = 222,796.3 = 44,559.26 acre-feet (employing a net-to-gross
, 5 :

factor of 1:5, estimatad

, from logs and cores)
§ = 145 (ritimated using logs and cores)

So = (0-9w); Sw = 48% (estimated using cores)
Bo = 1.2 EBO/BTBO (estimated, based on area)

Primary recovery efficiency = 15% (estimated, based on area)
rimary = 444559:26 X 7758 x o1k x 0.52 x 0,15

* 1.2

Nprimary = 3.1k X 106 Bbls..

Mkl%l&m = Bbls.
) 1ls } IS

v il




Ve Maps, Reports and Graphical Data

1 - Unit Area

2 - Structure

3 - Typical Scotien

4 - Cere Analysis

5 — Water lecater Log

6 - Gross Isopach Map

7 - Cross—Sectien A-A?

8 - Injection Pattem
s 92, %, 9c - Performance Curves
10 - Distribution System
1] - Avalysis of Santa Resa Water
12 - Schematic Diagram of Water Injection
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

T w4070

FILED

IN THE MATTER OF ThE APPLICATION OF
SKELLY OIL. COMPANY FOR AUTHORITY TO
INJECT FLUID INTO THE QUEEN SAND
FORMATION IN THE WEST DOLLARHIDE
QUEEN FIELD, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

HEARTNG,

APPLICATION

Comes now Skelly 0il Company on behalf of itself and others and respectfully
states as follows:

1. That it is an owner and operator of o0il and gas wells in the West
Dollarhide Queen Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

2. That it desires to conduct secondary recovery operations in this field
by injecting fluids into the Queen Sand formation. which formation shall be _
describsd and construed to mean the fomatlon and reservoir encountered in the
drilling by Skelly 0Oil Company's Mexico ®I® Lease Well No. 24 between the depths of
3580 feet and 3760 feet as shown by the electric log of said well, which well is
located in the NW/i4 of the NE/L of Section 5, Township 25 South, Renge 38 East,
Lea County, New Mexico. ,

3. That applicant proposes to conduct secondary recovery operations by in-
Jection of fluids inte the Queen Sand formation, above described, in an area known
as the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit, which unit consists of portions of Sections
19, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 24 South, Range 38 East, and Sections 4, 5 and
6, Township 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea COunty, New Mexico, containing an area of
2 »562,52 acres, more or less, which area is more specifically set out on a map
entitled %Figure 1 of Exhibit TA'™ attached hereto and made a part hereof by
reference. ;

Le That initially applicant proposes te inject fluld into 28 wells as
follows:

- Vell ’ location

Texaco ~ United Royalty wA® #2 Unit M, Sec. 19w-24S-38E~
Sinclair - McClure~Fed. #15 Unit O, Sec. 19-24S=-38E ~
Sinclair — McClure~Fed. #3 Unit 0, Sec. 30=245-33E —
Sinclair =~ McClure~Fed. #1% Unit G, Sec., 30=24S~38E—
Sinclair = McClure-Fed. #9 Unit I, Sec. 30=2,45-38E—
Je Po Gibbins ~ Fowler Hair #2 Unit C, Sec. 30-\2“5'382’
Jo P. Gibbins =~ Fowler Hair #3 Unit E, Sec. 30=245-38E—
Sinclair = L. B. Vance #4 Unit K, Sec. 30-24S=-38E—
Sinclair - 1_-9 E. Vance #5 : Unit H, Sec. Ms'm/
Skelly - Mexico WK™ #3 Unit M, Sec. 29-245-38E—
Skelly =~ Mexico ¥K® #11 Unit E, Sece 29=24S5-38E —
Pan American - State ®1™ #13 Unit G, Sec. 32-2,3-38E—
Pan American - State *Y* #1J Unit C, Sec. 32-2/S-38E—
Elliott, Inc. - Elliott WHe #3 Unit G, Sec. 31-2.S-38E—
Elliott, Inc. -~ Elliott wH* #, Unit A, Sece 31=245~38E—
Elliott and Hall -~ Elliott *R® #1 Unit C, Sec. 31-24S-38E~
Texaco - J. Be McGhee #2 Unit P, Sec. 31=24S~-38E—
Texaco = Jo B. McGhee #9 Unit K, Sec. 31-24S~38E—
Skelly -~ Mexico #J” #11 Unit N, Sec. 32-2/5-38E
Skelly ~ Mexico #J% #12 Unit K, Sec. 32-2,5-38E
Skelly —~ Mexico #J" #18 Unit P, Sec. 32-2,5~38E
Skelly - Mexico "Ift # Unit E, Sec. 5=255-38E !
Skelly ~ Mexico L™ #9 Unit H, Sec. 5-255~38E
Skelly - Mexico LW #12 Unit B, Sec. 5-R55-38E
Sinclair -~ State Lea 263 #2 Unit B, Sec. 6~255~38E
- Skelly -~ Mexico *0™ #i Unit H, Sec. 6~255~38E
Gulf - Leonard State #7 Unit D, Sece. 4-255-38E
Culbertson & Irwin -~ Texas Penny Fed. #1 Unit K, Sec. 5=255-38E

Lea County, New Mexico. These wells are shown on a map marked ®Figure 8 of Exhibit
TA'™ above referred to, and further applicant may in the future desire to expand
the secondary recovery project to include other wells within the unit area.




s

5. That attached hereto is a map marked "Figure 8 of Exhivit 'A'®™ which
shows the proposed injection wells and the location of all wells and lessees with-
in the limits of the field or a two-mile radius of said proposed injection wells.

6. That applicant proposes to use as a primary source of injection fluids
fresh water from the Santa Rosa formation present in the area, supplementing said
water with produced water from the Queen Sand formation as the flood progresses.
Applicant proposes to inject initially between 13,000 barrels and 15 000 barrels of
water per day.

WHEREFORE, PREMISES CONSIDERED, a.pplicant prays that this Commission, after
the giving of notice as required by law, set this application down for hearing and
that at the conclusion of said hearing based on the evidence produced, that it
issue an order authorizing ann'H cant. o injeet flunid and condunct secondary
recovery operations within the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit by a.uthorizmg the
injection of water into 28 wells in the unit area, provide for the expansion of
the secondary recovery project without the necessity of further hearings, and other

rules and regulations, and orders as may be necessary in the premises.

Respectfﬂly submitted,

Of Counsel

Lo Ce. White

Gilbert, White & Gilbert
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2673

Order No. R—Ezz' §J_¢ :

APPLICATION OF SKELLY OIL COMPANY
_FOR_A SECONDARY RECOVERY PROJECT,
WES. DOLILARHIDE QUEEN POOL, . LEA

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

_ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 24 , '196% at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz
~ Examiner duly appoirted by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico,- hereinafter referred to as thne *Commission, ™ in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

. NOW, on this day of /-:%ny , 1962, the Cormmission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
EBlvis A .Utz . and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given asArequired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Skelly 0il Company, seeks authority
to institute a watérflood project in the West Doliarhide Queen Pool
in the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Area comﬁrising-portions of
Townships 24 and 25 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New
Mexico, by the injection of water into the Queen Samd formation

through 28 wells located in Sections 19, 29, 30, 31, and 32,
.Township 24 éouth, Range 38 ﬁast, and Sections 4, 5, and 6, Town-
ship 25 South, Range 38 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the wells in the proposed project area are in an
advanced stage of depletion and‘should properly be classified as
"stripper" wells. |

(4) That the waterflood project sﬁould be approved and
should be governed by the provisibns of Rule 701. '

1
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IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Skelly Oil Company, is hereby
authorized to institute a waterflood project in the West Dollar-
hide Queen Pool in the West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Area com-
prising portions of Townships 24 and 25 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Queen

formation through the following-described wells:

Location
Operator & Lease Well No. Unit Section Township Range

Culbertson &MIrwin ’ :
5 25 South 38 East

Texas Penny 1. K
L. E. Elliott
Elliott Fed. 3-H- G 31 24 south 38 EBast
‘Elliott Fed. 4-H A 31 24 South 38 East
Elliott & Hall R R
Elliott Fed. 1-8 C- 31 24 Ssouth 38 East
J. P. Gibbins
Fowler Hair 2 Cc 30 24 south 38 RBast
Fowler Hair 3- E- 30 24 South 38 East
Gulf . o
ILeonard "G* 17 - D 4 25 South 38 Bast
Pan-American , S
‘Btate "Y*©" 13 G- 32" 24 South 38 East
.State YY" - 14 (of 32 24 South 38 Rast
Sinclair _ ( :
McClure 3 O 30. 24 South 38 East
McClure 9 - I 30 24 South . 38 Rast
McClure 12- G- 30~ 24 South 38 East
McClure 15- 0. 19 24 South 38 East
State Lea 263 2 - B 6 25 South 38 East
L. E. Vance 4 - K- 30 24 South 38 East
L. B. Vance ‘ 5 M 30 24 South 38 East
Skelly
Mexico "J¥ 11. N- 32 24 South 38 East
Mexico *J* 12 - K- 32~ 24 South 38 East
Mexico *J* 18 - P- 32 24 South 38 East
Mexico “K" 3 M- 29 24 South 38 East
Mexico “K" 11~ E 29 24 South 38 EBast
Mexico “L" 6- E- 5 25 South 38 East
Mexico "L" 9. H 5 25 South’ 38 East
Mexico "L* 12 B.- . s 25 South 38 East
Mexico "O* 1- H.- 6 - 25 South 38 East
Texaco . :
McGhee 2 P 31 24 South 38 East
_McGhee 9 K 31 24 South 38 East
Un. Royalty "A" 2 M 19 24 south 38 East

(2) That the subject waterflood project shall be governed
py the provisions of Rule 701, including the allowable provisidns
thereof, and including the provisions with respect to expansiqn of
the waterflood project.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

: DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
:apbove designated.
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